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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 5th March 2016
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Boris Pinto
Attendees

Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), Ken Browne (Comber), Ken Tweedie (VP), Bill Caughey (President), Morris Cameron (3rd Carrick), John Gilbert (3rd Carrick), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), David Leonard (Dungannon), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Graham Garrett (Laganvale), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Boris Pinto (Murley), Paul Kirk (Downshire)

Apologies

Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), David Johnston (Laganvale), Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus)

Boris Pinto welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk advised that most correspondence was contest related. 
Michael Alcorn emailed on behalf of QUB Brass Band to ask BBL to consider date for the UniBrass contest when deciding which date to run the annual Solo & Ensemble 
Competition as a number of local players competed in the University Band. UniBrass 2017 is provisionally due to run on 18th February at the University of York.

Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy advised that the bank balance on 24th February was £3903.45. He noted that the Solos & Ensembles made a profit of approx. £180 with entry fees down slightly at £746 and door slightly up at £366. He also added that the Fivemiletown contest provisionally made a loss of £25 which was good considering loss of sponsorship. Reductions were made to prize fund. Door takings were down slightly although entry fees remained about the same.

Solos & Ensembles 2016
All were agreed that the day went fairly well.
A query arose regarding the John Patton Trophy and what it should be awarded for. All who were present agreed it should be awarded to the most promising player across the 10 & Under, 12 & Under and 15 & Under Solo Sections.

It was noted that publishing the draw in advance didn’t appear to affect the organisation/running of the event.

There was some congestion with accompanists, however this was dealt with on the day with little complaint.

Paul Kirk thanked Alan Hunter for his efforts in organising the event.

Boris Pinto added that it was great to see players from Arklow taking part.

Brass in Concert 2016
Some comments were received from competitors regarding the event. The performance area was quite warm throughout the day. It was also noted that the Wesleyann Hall was cold in the morning, there was nothing that could be done in this instance though as the hall could not be left unattended and was therefore only opened for the first band. There was some feedback regarding lack of criticism in adjudicator’s remarks, some discussion regarding the matter ensued with a level of unsureness as to whether to approach the adjudicator to follow up.
Bill Clements mentioned that the event had clashed with the Flute Band League contest which always runs on the last Saturday in February. Perhaps this could be avoided in future to allow interested parties to attend both events.

Good feedback was also received regarding the Friday night event. It was nice to see Coalisland Silver taking part for the first time.

Spring Festival 2016
Paul Kirk advised that 15 entries had been received.
Regarding the low number of entries, comments from non-competing bands related to not just the distance to Strabane although it was a primary argument, coaches/buses are expensive.

It was discussed that perhaps another venue closer to Belfast could be sought with various councils providing grants in order to bring events to their areas. However, funding is a key issue. The North West Festival provide the performance and warm-up venues free of charge and cover other contest-related expenses.

Paul Kirk to contact Tommy Barr to book hotel accommodation for the adjudicator.

The start time of the event was agreed as 11am.

Paul Kirk to ask bands to return trophies.

Alan Hunter to organise the adjudicator’s box.

Conductors Workshop

Paul Kirk to follow up with Russell Gray regarding running the event on 19th June, with Russell flying into Belfast that morning and returning home that evening.

Alan Hunter to check Antrim Board Music Centre for availability.

Any Other Business
There being no further business, Boris Pinto thanked everyone for coming and drew the meeting to a close. 

Next meeting will be Saturday 2nd April.
Upcoming BBL Events

	16th April 2016
	Spring Festival

	26th November 2016
	Festival of Brass


Upcoming Other Events

Poyntzpass, Dungannon, Tamlaghtmore & Wellington 

Youth Bands
Featuring World Famous Tenor Horn Player Owen Farr

Friday 8th April, 8pm 

Acton Parish Church 
Murley Silver Band with Owen Farr

Saturday 9th April

Ramada Hotel, Belfast
Cory Band in Concert
24th September, 8pm
Dungannon Leisure Centre
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